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JAWATANKUASA PEGUAM PULAU PINANG 
PENANG BAR COMMITTEE 

 
CPC 19/22                     28 July 2022 

To Members of the Penang Bar, 

 

Execution of Form 14A and the Date of Executor Registered by the Registrar 

 

We have received a letter on 26 July 2022 from the Deputy Director of the Registration and Revenue 
Department of the Office of Lands and Mines, Penang (“PTG Penang”), Encik Syazmin Bin Baharom 
Shah on instruction from the Director of the PTG Penang, Dato’ Haji Zulkifli Bin Long entitled 
“PEMAKLUMAN MENGENAI TARIKH KUATKUASA PENDAFTARAN WASI MELALUI GERAN 
PROBET DAN TARIKH PENYAKSIAN BORANG PINDAHMILIK TANAH” pertaining to the Execution 
of Form 14A and the date of Executor registered by the Registrar. 
 
Members are requested to take note of the following:- 
 

1. PTG Penang found that there was irregularity in their practice of registering the vesting of 
property into the Executor’s name simultaneously with the registration of Form 14A under 
the National Land Code (Act 828) (Transfer of Land, Share or Lease) from the Executor 
to Beneficiaries. 

 
2. It was found that execution by the Executor in Form 14A was dated prior to the date the 

Executor was registered by the Registrar in the land title. 
 

3. PTG Penang had referred the matter to the Penang State Legal Adviser's Office and had 
been informed that Executors do not have the authority to make and/or enter into any 
transactions before they are registered. Any execution before the Executor is registered 
such as signing of documents or sale of land can be challenged as   being contrary to 
section 346(5) of Act 828. 

 
4. Members are requested to ensure that the execution of Form 14A and the date of 

execution of any documents related to land transaction by the Executor is only made after 
the perfection of registration of Executors in the land title.  

 
5. PTG Penang will reject any Form 14A that is signed and dated earlier than the date the 

Executor is registered. 
 
Members are to take note of the contents of the said letter from PTG Penang as appended below on 
an immediate and urgent basis. 
 
Members will be updated further as and when we receive additional information from PTG Penang. 
 
Mohamad Redzuan bin Idrus 
Chairman 

Conveyancing Practice Subcommittee 








